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Mass in Blue


Saturday 10 February at 6.30 pm -- Fakenham Academy, Field Lane   


A very special performance of Will Todd’s very popular jazz Mass in Blue led by Will himself. British composer Will Todd has, over the past few years, gained an international reputation and is much in demand all over the world to lead workshops and performances. Fakenham Choral Society is very pleased that he is able to come to lead this workshop in Fakenham.


This performance of Mass in Blue will be the culmination of a Come & Sing workshop day hosted by Fakenham Choral Society. Singers from all over Norfolk and many from much further afield are coming together to enjoy a day of singing.  The choir will be accompanied by a trio of professional musicians and a soprano soloist and they would be delighted to have an audience for what promises to be the culmination of an exciting and memorable day. 


Tickets £7 (under 18s free) from Gill (878639), or 01485 544335 or at the door.





News from the Parish Council 


In December the Parish Council considered an application for temporary siting of mobile home for use as a dwelling to allow for the re-establishment of small holding (retrospective) at land adjacent to 7 The Street. An objection to the application was submitted to the District Council.


It was noted at the meeting in January that the District Council had refused permission for change of use from light industrial to residential for both applications at East Barn and Church Farm Barn because of the issues relating to the access from Snoring Road.


In response to a request from a member of the public it was noted that the no further information had been heard from the District Council regarding the potential sites for designation as Local Green Spaces. It was noted that the field (with the old pub buildings) on The Street / Holbrigg Lane had also been submitted in response to a ‘call for sites’ and had been included in a desk-top exercise looking at the suitability of sites for development. It was emphasised that both the Local Green Spaces and the development sites were part of the District Council’s review for Local Development in the long term. The process included consultation with the public and parish councils. 





Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on  


Monday 19 March 2018.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  





I am pleased to advise that the poppy collection made in Kettlestone in


November 2017 amounted to £278.13.  


A sincere thank you to all who gave so generously and apologies, 


as usual, to those who were not at home when I called.         Alec Peck








The  W.I. in Kettlestone


Are you an expert embroiderer, knitter, artist, flower arranger or cook ?  Well, don't worry, you needn't be an expert in any of those things to belong to the W.I. these days. If you have an interest In life and the world around you and would enjoy to meet and chat with other like-minded women then the W.I. may be for you. 


Our group is called Great and Little Snoring W.I. but we meet at Kettlestone Village Hall on the second Thursday of every month at 7.30pm. The membership fee is £41 which is less than £3.50 a meeting and at the moment we have 18 members. Each month we have interesting speakers covering a wide range of topics with opportunity for questions and discussion and sometimes friends and spouses may be invited. There are wonderful refreshments for social time and plenty of chance to chat and relax. Away from the meeting we arrange walks, outings and lunches at local venues. 


Over the years the W.I. as an organisation has campaigned and brought influence to bear on the government over many topics of national importance.


We are a small and very friendly group and would love you to join us. Please will you think about it?   


To contact us please phone Brenda Peck ,01328 878779


                                  or Judith Vertigen 01328 821960 (President)








Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  4 Feb: 11 am Morning Prayer


11 Feb: 8 am Holy Communion


  4 Mar: 11 am Morning Prayer


� HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneallsaintschurch.org.uk/" �http://kettlestoneallsaintschurch.org.uk/�


Rector James will be on holiday from 29 Jan. until 9 Feb. and then on sabbatical leave from 13 Feb until 2 April.  Weekly Evening Prayer on Tuesdays at 6pm will not resume until 3 April. Mary will lead the Morning Prayer services in Feb and March, and an invited priest will take the Communions at 8 am on the third Sundays.


Thank you to our wonderful team of helpers who clean the church, flower arrange and enjoy doing churchyard maintenance. It makes such a difference to the appearance of the building and its surroundings and this is often mentioned by our visitors. If you would like to join us, please speak to anyone on the PCC committee.


We are planning to have another Churchyard Tidy on 28 March and hope that this will be convenient for all those who enjoy it so much. During the winter there were some bad storms and the wind has ripped off many small branches and twigs from the lime trees and other shrubs. It would be a great help if all this debris could be removed before Matt, the grass cutter man comes for his first cut in April.


Thank you to all our good friends and for your response to our appeal to send in your contributions for the 100 Club directly to Martyn or to any PCC member. Pat is very happy to receive your cheques or cash at home but she can no longer collect it from your door. Our 100 Club is just £12 a year and you have a chance to win one of three cash prises every month.


A 'different' Service :  As there are many dog owners in the village it has been suggested that we could have a church service for dogs and their owners. If you think this is appropriate or have any interest in it please let the Churchwardens know and we will try to arrange it.


    Mary Townsin and Pat Dickson, Churchwardens





Kettlestone 100 Club


December: 1st Gary Wilson, 2nd Julia Murray, 3rd Joanna Doy


January: 1st Christine Hipkin, 2nd Ken Kay, 3rd David Burgis, 





Kettlestone Village Hall 





Friday 17 February at 10 am – 12 noon Coffee morning & bric a brac sale in aid of the hall roof. Items of bric-a-brac can be left at the hall on Friday afternoon between 3.30 and 4.30 pm or on Friday evening between 7 and 9 pm, or by arrangement with any committee member.





22 February at 7.30 pm: Norfolk: A History through its Village Signs talk by Mike Weatherstone. Mike is the author of a book which features every village sign in the county. His talk will cover the history of Norfolk signs with an emphasis on villages close to Kettlestone. 


£5 TO INCLUDE REFRESHMENTS


Please book with Judith 851633


Regular events:


PILATES  


Every Friday at 9.30 am.  All welcome.  £3





BUMS, TUMS, AND THIGHS


Every Monday 1.30 – 2.30 pm. This is a free class that will run for 8 weeks. 





Friday 16 February from 7 pm in the bar. Come and join our Scrabble Club





Friday 23 February from 7 pm in the bar: Carpet Bowls





Tuesday 27 February 2.30 – 4.30 pm Games Afternoon and Art Club Come along and play board games (Scrabble, Rummikub, chess, draughts and more) or join in with the art group to create your own masterpiece. £3 including tea and cake. 





For your diary


17 March Opera Dudes 


(Creative Arts East)


MISSION IMPROBABLE


Super slick performers yet determinedly silly.  A classically trained ex-brickie and a Cambridge scholar will entertain you with singing of the highest quality- grand opera, showstoppers and ballads as well as slapstick humour.


Don’t miss this nationally acclaimed show


‘These are conspicuously skilful performance – everyone is exhilarated both on stage and off’ The Guardian


£10  Please book with Judith   851633
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Why not get into indoor bowls? It’s friendly, it’s fun and it will help keep you fit.


The Gallow Indoor Bowls Club, Fakenham have FREE taster sessions in February.


Come and join us on Sundays 4, 11 and 18 at 10 am to 12 pm, Wednesdays 14, 21 and 28 at 11.30 to 13.30.


No need to book; no special footwear required; we have all the equipment you need.


Hempton Road, Fakenham, NR21 7NY


Tel: 01328 862867 � HYPERLINK "http://www.fakenham-sports.co.uk" �www.fakenham-sports.co.uk� 




















The village litter pick was very successful, but highlighted yet again that Languor Bridge road is used by fly tippers. My thanks to all who turned out to assist.         Pam Whitehead














